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February 12, 2019 
 
 
 
Greetings counselors! 
 
 
We have some changes occurring in the Family and Consumer Sciences (FCS) division that 
impacts student enrollment. I have been waiting until every piece is in place, but those pieces are 
moving slowly, and I understand you need this information as soon as possible. 
 
One of the big changes is the movement to one course title for the entire year. We understand 
that semester enrollment will continue to be fluid and are working with teachers to define the 
content of each course by semester.  
 
In case you are unaware, your FCS teacher can help raise your school’s A-F grade. The FACSEd 
Capstone, OCAS 8446 and School and Community Partnership I, OCAS 8419 and School and 
Community Partnership II, OCAS 8420 are eligible for credit. You can find documentation 
regarding these courses at: https://www.okcareertech.org/educators/career-and-academic-
connections/academics/website-
documents/OklahomaCTEGuidelinesforAcademics201819009.pdf 
 
We are happy to assist districts who may have pre-enrolled prior to this letter, or who need an 
extra year for implementation. Please do not hesitate to email me at 
terri.hollarn@careertech.ok.gov or contact any member of the FCS team, including myself, at 
405-743-5470 for further assistance.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Teresa Hollarn 
State Program Administrator 
Family and Consumer Sciences 
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